

13 February 2018

Ref: LAUC-2018-002

**David Brook** 

Sent by email: <u>request-457890-</u> f932b368@whatdotheyknow.com INFORMATION SERVICES

The University of Edinburgh Argyle House Lady Lawson Street Edinburgh EH3 8SH

Direct Dial 0131 6513850 Switchboard 0131 650 1000

Email schol.comms@ed.ac.uk

Dear Mr Brook

## Freedom of information request

Thank you for your email of 17 January 2018 requesting a list of banned books.

The University of Edinburgh is a global university, rooted in Scotland. We are globally recognised for our research, development and innovation and we have provided world-class teaching to our students for more than 425 years. We are the largest university in Scotland and in 2016/17 our annual revenue was £929 million, of which £265 million was research income. We have over 39,000 students and over 9,700 full-time equivalent staff. We are a founding member of the UK's Russell Group of leading research universities and a member of the League of European Research Universities.

You requested a list of books that have been removed during 2017 as a result of students or other pressure groups requesting their removal, from any libraries operated by the University. I can confirm that no books have been withdrawn from circulation because of students or other groups requesting their removal. Furthermore, we have no records of receiving any requests or pressure to remove material from our collections.

## Right to review

If you are dissatisfied with this response, you may ask the University to conduct a review of this decision by contacting the University's Records Management Section (<a href="www.ed.ac.uk/records-management/about/contact">www.ed.ac.uk/records-management/about/contact</a>) in writing (e.g. by letter or email) or in some other recorded form (e.g. audio or video tape). You should describe the original request, explain your grounds for dissatisfaction, and include an address for correspondence. You have 40 working days from receipt of this letter to submit a review request. When the review process has been completed, if you are still dissatisfied, you may appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner using the guidance at <a href="www.itspublicknowledge.info/Appeal">www.itspublicknowledge.info/Appeal</a>. If you do not have access to the Internet, please let me know and I will provide a copy of the relevant web pages.

Yours sincerely

## **Theo Andrew**

FOI practitioner for the Library

If you require this letter in an alternative format, such as large print or a coloured background, please contact Theo Andrew on 0131 6513850 or email schol.comms@ed.ac.uk